
 

 

NOTICE TO RESIDENT 

Stittsville Diversion Trunk Sewer 
Contract No. ISD15-5067 

 

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
April 2019 

 

 

Dear Resident, 
 
Beginning on Thursday April 11, the City will begin construction work on the new Stittsville 
Diversion Trunk Sewer. The new trunk sewer connects to the existing Stittsville sewer at the 
intersection of Abbott Street East and Robert Grant Avenue and flows north to Maple Grove Road, 
where it connects to the existing Maple Grove trunk sewer just west of Poole Creek.  Most of the 
work is within the unopened Robert Grant Avenue right of way (ROW), except for the diversion 
structure on Abbott Street East and again along Maple Grove Road from the unopened Robert 
Grant Avenue ROW to the west side of Poole Creek. 
 
Who: The City of Ottawa has retained the Contractor, Taggart Construction Ltd., to complete 

the work. 
 
Why: The new sewer will send wastewater to the new Kanata West Pumping Station, reducing 

flows to the existing Hazeldean Pumping Station (HPS), eliminating the need for further 
expansion of the HPS.   

 
What: Work involves construction of a new diversion chamber on Abbott Street East, east of 

Iber Road, open cut sewer construction along the unopened Robert Grant Avenue ROW 
and Maple Grove Road to Poole Creek, and trenchless sewer construction under 
Hazeldean Road. 

 
When: The construction work is tentatively scheduled to begin the second week of April and 

is scheduled to be completed by end of summer 2020.   
 
Where: The location of the sanitary sewer is shown on the figure below.  
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NOTICE TO RESIDENT 

 
Accessibility 
Accessibility is an important consideration for the City of Ottawa. The City makes every effort to 
provide access through and around construction sites. If you require special accommodation, 
please contact the undersigned. 
 
Construction Disruptions 
The Contractor will take every precaution to minimize interruptions to the everyday life of your family 
and/or operation of your business, but, as you can appreciate, there may be some inconvenience 
during the work, such as traffic delays, parking restrictions, and noise. We would like to thank you for 
your patience and co-operation. 
 
Contact Information 
As part of this contract, the Contractor is assuming full responsibility for the construction work until 
it is entirely complete as well as any damages to private property resulting from these construction 
activities. In the event of such occurrences, all claims for damages should be immediately 
reported both verbally and in writing to the Contractor and to the City’s Contract Administrator.   
 
This will ensure prompt notification of appropriate authorities to complete the claim investigations. 
 
For any emergency outside normal working hours on weekdays and weekends, call the City at 3-1-1. 
 
Should you have any inquiries, please do not hesitate to contact: 
 
Contractor’s Representative: Contract Administrator: 
Adam Leakey James Nichol, P.Eng, CET. 
Project Manager Contract Administrator 
Taggart Construction Ltd. Stantec Consulting Ltd.  
Cell: 613-229-2575  Office: 613-784-2205  
24 Hour Emergency Contact: 613-521-3000 Cell: 613-608-7602  
Email: aleakey@taggartconstruction.com Email: James.Nichol@stantec.com 
 
City’s Project Manager 
Craig Anderson, P.Eng. 
Senior Project Manager, Infrastructure Projects 
Planning, Infrastructure and Economic Development Department 
Design and Construction - Municipal 
Office: 613-580-2424 ext. 20126 
Email: craig.anderson@ottawa.ca 
 
cc: Councilor Glen Gower, Ward 6 - Stittsville 
 
Accessible formats and communication supports are available, upon request, at the following link: 
www.ottawa.ca/accessibleformat 


